
Borough of West Reading Recreation Commission 
Minutes of September 2, 2019 Meeting 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:05pm on the Borough Council Chambers. 
 
Members present: Helen Moyer – Recreation Director 
Commission members: Kristin Hawley, Colleen English, Lori Hoffman, Nikki Frymoyer, Melissa 
Hassler, Nathalie Kulesa, Alex Humphrey, Jenn Witman 
 
Public comment 
No public comment. 
 
Kristin Hawley motioned to approve minutes from August meeting. Seconded by Nathalie 
Kulesa. Motion carried. 
 
Chair and co-chair needed for Recreation commission.  

• Chair: Nathalie Kulesa 
• Co-chair: Lori Hoffman 

 
Motion to approve appoint chair (Nathalie Kulesa) & co-chair (Lori Hoffman) made by Melissa 
Hassler. Kristin Hawley seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Event updates 

• Doggie Day at pool cancelled due to inclement weather (Sept. 1).  
 
Upcoming Events 

• Hayride/Haunted House/Trunk or Treat 
o Flyers needed 
o Hayride & Haunted House: Oct. 18, 19, 25 
o Haunted House & Trunk or Treat Oct. 26 
o Have volunteers for haunted house actors and makeup  
o Outdoor decorations need to be washed & repainted (start Monday, Sept. 9 at 

6pm) 
 

• Mother-Son Dance 
o Nov. 2; 6:00-9:30pm 
o Flyers needed 
o Dinner & movie; super hero theme 

 
• Fall clean-up day (cohosting with EAC): Sept. 29, 10am-2pm. Meet at Pavilion. 
 

Pool Updates 
• Closed for season. 
• Need approval from council to patch, resurface, and repaint in pool by spring 2020.  



• Need other updates for pool to be ADA compliant. 
 
Playground Updates 

• Finished for season. 
 
Fourth of July, 2020 

• Falls on a Saturday in 2020 
• Conflicts with Community Days (Shillington) 
• Discussed options for alternatives 

 
Park Updates 

• Waterfowl signs need to be added 
 
Budget 

• Presenting for budget approval at the end of September. 
 
Fundraising 

• Potential to sell a book of Reading Phils tickets next year 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Melissa Hassler, seconded by Nikki Frymoyer. Motion carried. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for October 1, 2019. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Colleen English 
Recreation Committee Secretary 


